

MVASC MINUTES February 13, 2022, 10:00 am

Twin Falls Senior Center

Opened at 10:00 by Chair, Helen F. With Service Prayer.

12 Traditions: Marc G.

12 Concepts: Barb G.

Roll Call: 6 groups were present we had a quorum.

Reading/ Acceptance of Minutes: Brad motioned/ Shawn seconded/ all in favor.

Officer Reports:

Chair: We have lots of business coming up so let's get to it.

Vice-Chair: Nothing to report

Recording Secretary: Nothing to report.

Treasurer: Beginning ASC Bal: \$1045.00 RSC SEED \$300 Regional Assembly \$300
Beginning ACT. Bal: \$400.12 Beginning LIT Balance: \$191.00

Group Donations: Huggie Bears \$82, New Perspective \$46.29, Cast Iron \$40, Insanity to Serenity \$0, Thursday Keep it Clean, Together We Can \$28, Zoom \$15, ASC 7th \$29

Total Income: \$240.29

Outgoing: RCM reimbursement \$102.29, Regional Assembly \$300, Activities \$100, ASC rent \$25

Total Outgoing: \$527.09

RCM: report attached

RCM Alt: No one will be appointed at this time.

Recognition of New Groups: None

Group Service Reports:

Cast Iron Serenity: GSR- Key tags given: 2- newcomers, 2- 60 days, 3 -Black multiple year.
Average 7th? Average Attendance 8-10 Area Donation \$40.00 Balance in Reserve.

Huggie Bears: GSR – Average 7th \$13.00. Average Attendance 9. Area Donation \$82.00.

Insanity to Serenity: GSR – Key tags given: 8- newcomers, 1- 30 days, 1- 6 months, 2- 1 year, 1- 18 months, 4- multiple years. Average 7th \$25.00 Average Attendance 30. Addicts on ice was a success.

Keep It Clean: GSR- Absent

New Perspective: GSR – Average Attendance 10, Area Donation \$46.29 THE GROUP CURRENTLY HAS NO ACTIVE GROUP MEMBERS AND NO TRUTED SERVANTS. IT COULD USE SOME SUPPORT.

Together We Can: GSR- Key tags given: 2 – newcomer, 1 90 - month, 1-18 month, 2- multiple. Average 7th \$35.00 Average Attendance 20, Area Donation \$28.00, SIW \$28.00.

We had good feedback from our “ask the basket” trial meeting so it will remain in place for the first Wednesday of each month. Next month we will have our 5th Wednesday speaker. We will get a flyer out when we have all the details.

Tuesday Zoom-Zoom: GSR- Average 7th \$15, Average attendance 6-8, Area donation \$15

Wood River: GSR –

Subcommittee Reports:

Literature: Crisa C. – Lit sales are going well. I have \$186.00 in the account and \$56.00 that needs to be deposited. Sales tax is due to the state of Idaho, I will get them paid this week. Our total sales for 2021 was \$1635.23, taxes owed are \$98.11. Itemized spread sheet of what is on hand will be attached to this report.

Activities: Ted B.- Game night was a success we paid rent and donated \$23.00 to SIW. There will be a potluck and workshop night March 19th, so I am asking \$100 for rent and food. Also, would like to get all of area activities things gathered and into one storage unit. `

PR: Phil G. – The website is up and running it is now a secure website which means it has a ssl certificate and is safe to visit. I am open to more ideas for the website I have added all events that I have heard about so far, except the serenity in the wilderness fundraiser, but I will be adding it as soon as I receive the info. If anyone has something they would like to see let me know. We will make it happen. I am looking for someone who maybe interested in participating in the site learning how to make changes and update and maintain it.

I have a couple more racks to take to the probation office and replace the ones there. I am hoping to get this finished this week. PR will meet after this meeting if anyone is interested in participating.

Outreach: Brad- Outreach is collaborating with activities committee on a St. Patrick's Day Celebration at the TFSC. It will be held on 3/19/2022 from 5:30 to 8 or so. Ham and Corned Beef and Cabbage will be provided. It will be a potluck, so we ask that those attending please bring a side dish. There will be 3 workshops 20 minutes in length with a 10-minute Q&A after each. There are flyers printed please bring a friend.

SIW: Marc G.- Next meeting will be the 20th due to Superbowl. We will finalize registration fees and merchandise. Will also discuss what needs to be cemented in place by next committee meeting, like activities and workshops.

Crisa C. Saturday April 30th there will be a chili cook off with raffles and a speaker for SIW fundraiser.

Adhoc- Guidelines committee meeting Jan 30 at 11 on zoom. 3 members present,

- Discussed when to have next meeting feb 7th 8pm on zoom
- Will be going over general housekeeping and flow
- Will be using feb 7th 2009 copy of MVNA guidelines and timelines.

Sharing Session:

Brad is going to put together a flyer to announce Monday new perspectives could use to help in attendance.

Old Business:

New Business:

Motions: None.

/Announcements:

Activities subcommittee meeting March 3 at the Twin falls senior center at 6:15 P.M.

MVANA Meeting March 13, at the Twin falls senior center at 10:00 A.M.

SIW Meeting March 13, at the Magic Valley Fellowship Hall at 5:30 P.M.

Potluck March 19, at TFSC at 5:30

Closing: THERE IS STILL AN OPEN ALT GSR POSITION.

Brad motioned to close all in favor.

In loving service Bayley B.